Headteacher: Nicky Bolton Telephone: 01244 667500

email: <a href="mailto:admin@tattenhallpark.cheshire.sch.uk">admin@tattenhallpark.cheshire.sch.uk</a> www.tattenhallpark.cheshire.sch.uk



# TATTENHALL PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Tattenhall Park families.

Friday 18th July, 2025

What an amazing year we have had- it has truly flown by! Marked as our 55<sup>th</sup> year as a community primary school, our year has been filled with excitement, excellent progress and educational adventures! There are so many people to thank for their involvement in our school journey this year; the dedicated staff of Team Tattenhall - who always go above and beyond for every child, our amazing governors -who are always there to provide support and encouragement, our fabulous PTFA - who have raised incredible amounts for our children, our village community- who have provided some super opportunities for our children and of course our thanks go to you, our superstar parents, who support us every step of the way. We feel very blessed.





Today, we said goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 children, many of whom who have been part of our school family since they were little Squirrels. Their production of 'Olivia', earlier this week, was absolutely superb and they raised the roof with their fantastic

singing and acting - certainly talents they should continue to pursue at high school. We are very proud of each and every one of them and wish them every success for the future - our door is always open and we would love them to come back and see us. Thank you to all the parents, teachers and PTFA who

created such special moments for them over the last week of term- it was a very emotional moment watching them take their last step through the school gate.

We also said goodbye to Mrs Barton and Miss Gordon, who will both be moving on to new adventures. We are very grateful for all the opportunities they have created for our children and wish them every happiness - they will be greatly missed by Team Tattenhall.





### Garden Cook Off Competition

Our three finalists in the gardening competition wowed the judges with their incredible cooking creations on Monday. We certainly have some chefs of the future in our midst and their final dishes were so delicious that they all received an award! School/home grown vegetables are certainly the best!

Don't forget...If you have home grown produce or enjoy cooking you could enter the Tattenhall Village show in September. <u>Tattenhall Business Alliance</u> | Tattenhall Annual Show Schedule 7th September







#### Safe Inside Practice

Today, we held a 'Safe Inside', lockdown practice. The children had already had an assembly to share a story about animals keeping safe inside and had learnt that a 'Safe Inside' was the opposite procedure to a fire alarm evacuation. To add a bit of light hearted fun, we introduced a character to help myself and Mr Williams check that the procedure was being followed correctly! The children were absolutely amazing and followed the procedure perfectly!

## Don't forget... The Bernard Bee Summer Challenges

Challenge 1) Bernard Bee, one of our Spinney Tales animals, set the children a challenge for the summer- to identify as many wild flowers as they could around Tattenhall village and Chester area. To complete this challenge, the children need to take a picture of a wild flower with Bernard and send it in to bernardbee@tattenhallpark.cheshire.sch.uk. Here is an example:

Children should make sure they write the name of the flower and hold it in the photograph. There are apps available that can identify flowers or there are lots of websites to help.

https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/wildlife-explorer/wildflowers https://www.nativeflower.co.uk/

There will be spare Bernards at the library if any go missing! All of the pictures that families send, will be used in a giant collage in the village show in September. If children take more than 5 pictures of Bernard with wild flowers, there will be a small reward in assembly in September.

# Challenge 2) Where in the world is Bernard?

If anyone wants to take any pictures of Bernard enjoying any adventures around the UK or abroad, we would love to see them too! We will make a giant 'Where's Bernard?' poster in school in September to celebrate his adventures!

big butterfly count

You could also take part in the **Big Butterfly Count** -18th July and 10<sup>th</sup> August <a href="https://butterfly-conservation.org/events/the-big-butterfly-count-2025">https://butterfly-conservation.org/events/the-big-butterfly-count-2025</a>

Have a wonderful summer- what an absolute privilege it is to work with you all - we are looking forward to another fabulous year in 2025//26!

Mrs Bolton







